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TOPICS OF TERRORISM, BRITISH 
POLITICS TO BE DISCUSSED BY TWO 
DISTINGUISHED SPEAKERS MARCH 19-21 

Two distinguished visitors, 
Ambassador Parker W. Borg and The 
Right Honourable William Rodgers, 
will speak on campus next week. Mr. 
Rodgers is one of the celebrated 
"G f F II f . ang o our, a group o senior 
political leaders who broke away 
from the British Labour Party in 
1981 to found a new political party. 
This new Social Democratic Party, of 
which Mr. Rodgers is vice-president, 
survived its baptism of fire in the 
1983 elections, running in tandum 
with Britain's Liberal Party and 
winning nearly one-quarter of all 
votes cast. A member of Parliament 
for 21 years, Mr. Rodgers has served 
as a cabinet minister in several 
British governments and holds an 
honors degree from Oxford 
University. 

Mr. Rodgers will conduct an informal 
colloguium in the Academic Building 
Wednesday, March 19, 7 p.m. The 
colloquium will provide an 
opportunity for questions and 
discussions. Faculty, staff, 
students, and interested members of 
the community are invited to attend. 
On Thursday, March 20, at 10 a.m., 
Mr. Rodgers will deliver a lecture 
in Wheelwright Auditorium, 
describing the current state of 
politics in Mrs. Thatcher's Britain 
with particular reference to the 
role played by the Social Democratic 
Party. This lecture is also open to 
the public. 

Ambassador Parker W. Borg is one of 
the US Government's top specialists 
in the field of terrorism and 
counter-terrorism. Beginning his 
career as a Peace Corps volunteer in 
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the Philippines, he advanced quickly 
through the ranks of the State 
Department, working in Malaya, 
Vietnam, Zaire, and Mali as well as 
Washington. In 1984, he returned 
from Mali, where he had served as 
ambassador, to become deputy 
director in the Office for Counter­
terrorism and Emergency Planning 
(now called the Office of the 
Ambassador-at-large for Counter­
terrorism ) • 

Ambassador Borg will appear in 
Wheelwright Auditorium Friday, March 
21, 11:30 a.m. for a lecture on the 
American reaction to terrorism in 
the modern world. Faculty, staff, 
students, and the public are invited 
to attend. Friday evening, the 
International Relations Council of 
the Carolinas will host a dinner in 
honor of Ambassador Borg. Those 
interested in attending the dinner 
should contact Fred Newby, 449-9417. 

The appearance of both speakers has 
been arranged by the Coastal 
Carolina Department of Government, 
the Office of International 
Programs, and the International 
Relations Council of the Carolinas. 
For additional information, contact 
Richard Collin, ext. 2626. 

SHOWBOAT - MARCH 21-23 

The musical "Showboat" will be 
presented in Wheelwright Auditorium 
March 21 and 22 at 8 p.m and March 
23 at 2:30 p.m. Tickets are $5 at 
the door or through Coastal Carolina 
Theatre Series membership. 

Thi& Week is published by USC-Coastal Carolina College, an equal 
opportunity employer subscribing to all Civ ii Rights lagl1l1tion. 



COASTAL ECONOMIC CONFERENCE -
MARCH 21 

Hosted by Coastal's School of 
Business Administration, the 1986 
Coastal Economic Conference is the 
first in what is hoped will become a 
series of conferences. The 1986 
session will be held Friday, 
March 21, at the Waccamaw House. 
Participation is by invitation only, 
so interested parties must contact 
the School of Business. 

The session will address the 
challenging economic developmnet 
issues which face decision-makers 
on South Carolina's coast. Speakers 
will focus on issues from botn a 
public and private perspective. The 
session will highlight education, 
tourism, industrial development, the 
financial sector, and conclude with 
an economic forcast for the Strand 
area. In addition, it will provide 
a forum for business community 
awareness and dialogue on key 
development issues. 

The guest speakers are: Dr. Ronald 
Eaglin, chancellor, USC-Coastal 
Carolina College; Mr. Fred P. 
Brinkman, executive director, South 
Carolina Development of Parks, 
Recreation, and Tourism; Mr. J. Mac 
Holladay, director, South Carolina 
State Development Board; Mr. John G. 
Wellman, president, Indigo 
Industries, Inc.; Dr. Philip 
Webster, senior vice president and 
director of research, Federal Home 
Loan Bank of Atlanta; and Dr. Harry 
W. Miley, associate director, 
Division of Business and Economic 
Research, College of Business 
Asministration, USC. 

LIBRARY RESEARCH CLINIC OFFERED 

Faculty members are requested to 
remind their students about the 
availability of Kimbel Library's 
Research Clinics. These are 30 
minute, individual appointments for 
students needing special assistance 
in learning how to conduct library 
research for a specific term paper 
or other research assignment. To 
make an appointment, students should 
stop by the library's information 
desk or reference office. The 
research clinics will be available 
unt i1 March 21. 

ABWA SCHOLARSHIP AVAILABLE 

The Education Committee of the 
Waccamaw Charter Chapter of the 
American Business Women's 
Association is accepting 
applications for a scholarship for 
the fall semester. If you know of a 
woman who is in need of assistance 
to further her education, please 
send her name and address (before 
March 21) to: Audrey A. Garland, 
American Business Women's 
Association, Waccamaw Charter 
Chapter, P.O. Box 650, Conway, SC 
29526. You may also provide her 
with the above information and ask 
that she contact Audrey Garland 
directly at the numbers listed 
below. Completed applications must 
be received by April 3, 1986. For 
more information, phone 347-3161, 
347-6509, 448-1481, or 546-0234. 

COASTAL SEEKS DIRECTOR OF COUNSELING 
SERVICES 

Coastal is seeking a full-time 
director of counseling services, 
effective July 1. Requirements 
include a Ph.D. in counseling, 
clinical psychology, or counselor 
education and 2 years college level 
counseling experience. 
Responsibilities include providing 
personal, social, and psychological 
counseling for students; 
supervisiong career services 
counselor; providing services for 
special needs of disabled students, 
and participating in student 
development programs. Applicants 
should send their resume and three 
current letters of reference by 
April 11 to: Personnel Department, 
USC Coastal Carolina College, P.O. 
Box 19 54, Conway, S-C 29526. 

Coastal Carolina College is an 
affirmative action, equal 
opportunity employer. 

CAMPUS CHAPEL SERVICE 

March 23 - Dr. Gary C. Davis, vice 
µresident of development, Horry­
Georgetown Technical College 
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FACULTY, STAFF, STUDENT NEWS 

o PAT TAYLOR, School of Education, 
has been elected 1986 Woman of the 
Year by the American Business 
Women's Association, Waccamaw 
Chapter (ABWA). Pat will represent 
her local chapter at the ABWA spring 
conference in Nashville, Tennessee, 
and the national conference in 
Kansas City, Missouri. She is also 
eligible to compete for the 1986 Top 
Ten Business Women of ABWA and the 
American Business Woman of ABWA 
awards. Selection is based on the 
individual's achievements in her 
field of business, education, 
community activities, and 
participation in the association. 
Pat is a member of the Waccamaw 
Charter Chapter--Wildlife Action, 
Inc.; Coastal Carolina/Horry County 
Teaching Center Network; Coastal 
Carolina College Faculty House; 
Carolina Society for Develo~ment and 
Training; and was active in Young 
People's College. 

o THOMAS E. JONES, Department of 
Theatre and Speech - School of 
Humanities, recently chaired a panel 
on Constantin Stanislavsky and the 
Moscow Art Theatre at the 37th 
annual Southeastern Theatre 
Conference-held in Charlotte, North 
Carolina March 6-8. Jones has 
presented considerable research on 
Stanislavsky's work to the 
Southeastern Theatre Conference, the 
American Association of Teachers of 
Slavic and East European Languages, 
and will be presenting a paper to 
the Mid-America Theatre Conference 
in Minneapolis March 14-16. The 
panel he chaired included 
colleagues, Profeisor Leo Hecht, 
George Mason University; Dr. Dennis 
Sanderson, Francis Marion College; 
and Professor Steve Ayers, Western 
Carolina University. 

o MARVIN MAROZAS, director of 
computer services, recently 
published a paper, "Data Entry 
Techniques Used in Scientific 
Application,'! in a book entitled 
Research Data Management in the 
Ecological Sciences. 

o DR. HERBERT WEIGAND's 
lithograph, "P.B. and J.," has been 
selected for the Kansas Eleventh 
National Small Painting, Drawing, 
and Print Exhibition at the Fort 
Hays State University Art Gallery in 
Kansas. The judge for the 
exhibition was Deborah Emont Scott, 
director of the Nelson Gallery of 
Art in Kansas City, Missouri. The 
exhibition will be open to the 
public through March 28. 

o BOBBIE LAWSON, Department of 
Art, presented a Lenton program for 
Shepherd of t~e Sea Lutheran Church 
on February 27. She showed slides 
of famous works of art depicting the 
Last Supper, Crucifixion, and 
Resurrection. 

FUTURE OF RIVER BASS FISHING TO BE 
DISCUSSED MARCH 17 

Can largemouth bass survive in water 
that is safe for human to swim in? 
Unfortunately, water that is clean 
is not necessarily water in which 
fish can survuve. That is a problem 
that concerns local sportsmen, and 
it is the subject of a meeting of 
the Waccamaw Chapter of the South 
Carolina Wildlife Federation (SCWF) 
to be held Monday, March 17, 7 p.m. 
in room 107 of the Academic 
Building. Featured speaker is Larry 
Schwartz, water quality management 
specialist for the Waccamaw Regional 
Planning, Zoning, and Developement 
Council. Statewide and local 
members of SCWF as well as the 
general public are invited to 
attend. There is no admission 
charge. For more information, 
contact Don Millus, ext. 2431. 

WOMAN TO WOMAN - MARCH 18 

The March 18 program in Continuing 
Education's Woman to Woman series 
will be presented by Christine 
Thomas, mental health counselor and 
coordinator of services for women, 
Waccamaw Center Mental Health. Her 
topic 1s 11Depression ••. Recognition 
and Challenge." The program will be 
held at D1 Antoni 1 s at 7 p.m. For 
registration information, contact 
the Continuing Education Department, 
ext. 2672. 



INTRAMURALS TO BEGIN 
Those interested in participating in 
Spring intramurals should sign up in 
the Physical Education Center by 
March 19. Following is a list of 
activities: 

-Swim 1/4 mile, bike 5 miles, run 2 
miles - Tuesday, March 25, 3 p.m. 

-Aerobics - Tuesdays and Thursdays, 
4 to 5 p.m. 

-Softball - Tuesdays and Thursdays, 
2 to 3 p.m. 

-Water Volleyball - Tuesdays and 
Thursdays, 2 to 3 p.m. 

-Basketball (three on three) -
Mondays and Wednesdays, 7 to 8 p.m. 

Captains meetings for softball, 
water volleyball, and basketball 
will be held March 20, 2:30 p.m. in 
the Williams Brice Building, room 
114. 

INTERVIEWING PROSPECTIVE EDUCATORS 
PROGRAM - MARCH 26 
The Coastal Education Consortium, in 
conjunction with the South Carolina 
Administrators' Leadership Academy, 
is offering a special program, 
"Interviewing Prospective Educators: 
How to Assess and How to Attract," 
Wednesday, March 26 from 9 a.m. to 
3:30 p.m. in room 110 of the 
Academic Building. The featured 
speaker is Dr. Sandra Tonnsen, 
assistant to the superintendent, 
Florence School District One. Dr. 
Tonnsen holds a Ph.D. in educational 
administration from USC and has 
worked as a personnel interviewer 
for a major retail business. She 
also has served on various 
interviewing teams in the personnel 
area. Dr. Tonnsen's program will 
emphasize techniques which will help 
the interviewer gain an accurate 
perception of the interviewee and 
which will positively influence 
interviewees to accept jobs when 
they are offered. The presentation 
will involve creating a positive 
interview climate, legal and non­
legal interview questions, along 
with an identification of essential 
interpersonal skills in the 
interviewing process. Anyone 
interested in attending should 
contact Dennis Wiseman, Coastal 's 
institutional representative, 
(ext.2600) before Friday, March 21. 

CHADRON STATE COLLEGE CONDUCTS 
PRESIDENTIAL SEARCH 
The Board of Trustees of the 
Nebraska State Colleges invites 
nominations and applications for the 
position of president of Chadron 
State College. Chadron State is a 
rural, comprehensive liberal arts 
college offering a wide range of 
four year degree programs in 
Northwest Nebraska. Graduate 
programs are an important resource 
for teacher education development in 
the region. A dedicated faculty and 
staff work together to maximize 
quality program delivery with 
available resources. As the only 
baccalaureate institution in Western 
Nebraska, cooperative agreements are 
used to enhance the scope and 
delivery of program offerings. The 
1986 final Fall headcount enrollment 
was 2,216. Chadron State is one of 
four colleges in the Nebraska system 
governed by the seven-member Board 
of Trustees. The Council of 
Presidents works with the executive 
officer in making policy 
recommendations to the board. The 
position is available September 1, 
1986. Applications must be 
postmarked no later than April 1, 
1986. Letters of nomination or 
application should be addressed to: 
Executive Officer, Board of 
Trustees, Nebraska State Colleges, 
P.O. Box 94605, State Capitol 
Station, Lincoln, Nebraska 68509-
4605. 

LAST CHANCE FOR HALLEY'S VIEWING 

The college community and local 
residents will have a final 
opportunity to view Halley's comet 
at Coastal Wednesday, March 19 from 
4 a.m. to sunrise. According to Dr. 
Walter Van Hamme, School of Science, 
this will be one of the last times 
the comet will be clearly visible in 
this part of the country. The 
viewing will take place on the roof 
of the Science Building or in the 
area between the college stadium and 
the baseball field. The decision 
will be made that morning. If the 
weather is cloudy, the activity will 
be held the following day at the 
same time and location. Members of 
the Grand Strand Astronomy Club will 
participate and will be on hand with 
their telescopes. 
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